HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH OF CORN HILL



32ND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME NOVEMBER 8, A.D. 2015

ੀ Fr. Stephen Nesrsta ੀ

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537

Parish Office: 512-863-3020 **Rectory:** 512-863-0401 Administrative Assistant: Jennifer Klepac (254-760-4436) Parish Office Hours: Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Bulletin Announcement Deadline: Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m.

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org DRE/Bkkpng/Ministry: Lucille D'Elia 512-746-4317; htcdre@yahoo.com PAC Rentals: Carrie Vieira: 979-318-0731 or htcpac@outlook.com Cemetery Committee Chair: Johnny Martinka: 512-966-4301 Cemetery Maintenance Contact: Ken Loudermilk: 512-869-7351

Music Ministry / Choir: Ronnie Simek: 512-630-5074 Finance Council President: Tommy Sladecek: 512-746-5881 Pastoral Council President: Pete Zenner: 512-863-4038 Weekend Masses: Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:30 a.m.

Reconciliation: Sat: 4:15–4:45 pm; Sun: 7:45–8:15 am; Wed: 5:45-6:15 pm

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK

Saturday	Nov 7	5:00 PM	†John & Tillie Klepac
Sunday	Nov 8	8:30 AM	Pro Populo
Tuesday	Nov 10	6:00 PM	†All Souls
Wednesday	Nov 11	6:30 PM	†August & Louise Batla
Thursday	Nov 12	7:00 AM	In Thanksgiving for Rain
Friday	Nov 13	7:00 AM	Paul Zolbe (for healing)
Saturday	Nov 14	7:30 AM	†Dottie Lyssy
Saturday	Nov 14	5:00 PM	Pro Populo
Sunday	Nov 15	8:30 AM	†Mrs. John Havelka



The Most Holy Trinity

MASS MINISTRY REMINDERS

Wednesday, November 11, 6:30 PM:

Altar Servers: Nathan K, Jakob V, Caleb S, Joseph Brousseau

Lector: Jennifer Klepac EM of HC: James Nemec Gift Bearers: 2nd Grade

Saturday, November 14, 5:00 PM:

Altar Servers: Matthew & Nathan Klepac

Lector: Jennifer Klepac

EM's of HC: Debbie Klaus, Keith Youngpeter, Fred Mullenbach

Gift Bearers: Bill & Linda Montreuil

Sunday, November 15, 8:30 AM:

Altar Servers: Thomas Clawson, Caleb Stefek, William Fonville

Lector: John Edgar

EM's of HC: Pete Zenner, Cynthia Edgar, Jerry David

Gift Bearers: Tommy & Cindy Sladecek

EMHC Route: Sunday, November 15: Jerry David

ALTAR FLOWERS

If you would like to donate altar flowers in memory or honor of a loved one(s), complete and return an Altar Flower Envelope (by bulletins or from website).

COLLECTION

November 1:

Weekly Collection: \$3,377.25

All Saints: \$931.00

THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE

Saturday, November 7:

--Parish Potluck

-- HS CYM Meeting

Monday, November 9:

--Senior Citizens' Supper

Tuesday, November 10:

--RCIA Class

Wednesday, November 11:

--CCE Class

Thurs/Fri, Nov 12/13:

--Healing MIssion

Saturday, November 14:

--Confirmation Retreat

We welcome Jonathan Daniel Soto (infant son of Matthew & Laura Soto) and Weston Russell Martinka (infant son of Matthew & Stephanie Martinka) into the Catholic Church, and the parish family, through the Sacrament of Baptism.

Thank you to those who have returned their Pro-Life Baby Banks! If you haven't yet, please do as soon as possible. The money donated will be sent to the diocese to help fund our pro-life apostolates.

ATTN: Lectors: please pick up your new Lector Workbook from the sacristy for the new Church year, which will begin in a couple of weeks.

The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners. To sign-up, contact the parish office. This week, the crucifix will be with Frank & Lucille D'Elia. Next week, it will be with Andrew & Susan Klepac.

Our Senior Citizens' Supper will be held this Monday, November 9, at 6:30 p.m. in the PAC Bldg. Thank you to K.J.T. #55 for preparing the meal.

Faith, Hope and Love! SSCM in Granger will host a **Parish Mission this week** – Monday, November 9 thru Wednesday, November 11. Fr. Barry Cuba, of the Diocese of Austin, will present "**Faith, Hope & Love: Theological Virtues and Everyday Life**". Each evening will begin with a light meal at 5:30 p.m., Reconciliation and the Rosary from 6:15-6:45, and the Mission talk at 7:00. See the flyer on the bulletin board for all information.

RCIA: Class this Tuesday, November 10, at 7:00 p.m. Discussion: Prayer.

The **Central Council of the Austin DCCW will meet** this Wednesday, November 11, at St. Elizabeth's in Pflugerville. Registration begins at 9:30 a.m. with the meeting to follow at 10:00 a.m. All ladies are welcome to attend. For more information, contact Linda Montreuil (512-864-2451).

CCE: Class this Wednesday, November 11, from 6:15 – 8:00 p.m. For information, contact Lucille D'Elia (512-746-4317 or htcdre@yahoo.com).

Choir practice for the Christmas Season has begun and will continue each Wednesday evening after the 6:30 pm Mass. For information, call Ronnie Simek (512-630-5074).

Join us for a **Healing Mission** this Thursday & Friday, November 12 & 13, at 7:00 p.m., facilitated by Paul Rymniak. If you would like for him to pray with you and cannot come or drive at night, he will be available in the church from 3:00 – 4:30 p.m. on Friday, November 13. **More** information about the mission and **Mr. Rymniak** is attached.

Holy Trinity and St. Stephens of Salado are joining forces with the STRONG team from UT to present a wonderful, day-long **Retreat for teens** on Saturday, November 14. **The theme for the Retreat is "Catch the Spirit of a Saint"**. Pope Francis has called all of us to be saints and this Retreat promises to help us on our journey. All current Confirmation I and II students are invited as well as any other parish teens who would like to participate. It will be held in the PAC Bldg, from 9:30 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. and the cost is \$25/person, which includes all materials and (3) meals for the day. Please contact Lucille D'Elia to sign-up to attend (512-318-5149 or htcdre@yahoo.com).

Quilt & Craft Show – sponsored by the Church of the Visitation Altar Society in Westphalia – on Sunday, November 15, from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. at their Parish Hall (HWY320 & CR 3000 in Westphalia). Admission is \$2. See the flyer on the bulletin board for all information.

BANNS OF MARRIAGE are announced for the second time for Kimberly Danek and Brian Middleton, who will be united in the bonds of Holy Matrimony here at Holy Trinity, on Saturday, November 21, 2015.

The CYM will host a **Bake Sale** after Masses on the weekend of November 20/21. This is a good opportunity to buy some delicious baked goods for the Thanksgiving holiday! Proceeds will support the CYM's projects and events.

Dear friends in Christ,

Can you feel it? There is a different feeling in the air now that we have begun this month of November and as people begin to prepare for Thanksgiving, Advent and Christmas. I hope you are able to allow yourself to experience the presence of the Spirit during this time of year. Take time to allow the Spirit to work within you so that you are filled with the peace, love and joy that Jesus gives to those who live in Him.

This weekend is CSA pledge Sunday. Most of you should have received your Catholic Services Appeal pledge envelopes in the mail. Please be generous in supporting the Diocese of Austin so that it can continue to provide its ministries and services which benefit all of the parishes in the diocese. The CSA provides a substantial amount to the budget and the daily expenses the diocese incurs. These monies go to support educating our 41 seminarians who are studying to be priests, supports the formation and education of men studying to be deacons, helps with religious education programs in the diocese and Catholic Schools, and many other charitable works of the diocese.

This Thursday and Friday we will have a special two-evening healing mission with Paul Rymniak. Please pray for all who attend and for God's healing Spirit to be upon them. See the attached flyer for more information.

Our readings today speak to us about giving with a generous and joyful attitude. Notice that in the first reading from the Book of Kings and also from the gospel taken from the Gospel of Mark, these women give all that they had. What trust and faith in God they must have had in order to give the all that they had to give. It reminds me of our ancestors, who gave so much to build the churches we have today. Most of them gave not from any surplus monies, but they gave until they could give no more. Just like most of our ancestors, the women in today's readings were neglected, mistreated, and had to deal with many injustices in society. But, they still listened to what was told them and trusted that God would work things out in some way. Do we listen? Do we have that kind of trust in God? It seems that in today's world many people only want to give when they have something left over and giving to God seems to come last in their priorities. I am very proud of the parishioners here at Holy Trinity who do have that same faith and trust in God and give with a generous and joyful spirit. It is a sign that we truly believe in God's love and in His generosity to us. May all of us grow to have such faith. Thank you for the witness you give to God's presence in your life.

Wednesday is Veteran's Day. Please pray for all veterans who have served our country by serving in the Armed Forces. Please also continue to pray for the Souls in Purgatory during this month of November as we remember those who have died. May they rest in peace.

In Christ, Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář